THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:  

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education
FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent 

DATE:
April 8, 2009

TOPIC:

The Local Planning Committee (LPC) met on April 7, 2009, as required by the Kentucky Department of Education (KDE), to amend the current District Facility Plan (DFP).  The LPC was required to hold a “FINDING”, which is required when a “minor” change to the DFP is needed during the four year planning cycle.  The current DFP was submitted to KDE in April 2007 and is midway through the four-year cycle as approved by KDE.  In order to make a change to the current plan, the LPC must use the criteria as noted in Section 503 Finding Process.

503.1 The LPC shall meet in a scheduled, advertised public meeting where they shall review the current district facilities plan and districts financial, demographic and physical condition.

503.2 By a simple majority vote, the LPC may recommend that KDE make a minor adjustment to the DFP.

503.3 The LPC request is then submitted to the local board in an advertised board meeting.  The local board shall consider the request and supportive information from the LPC and vote on the request.

At the conclusion of the scheduled advertised public meeting the LPC, by a simple majority, voted to make a “minor” change to the DFP to include the language of “or acquire”, under 

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION PRIORITIES

4. Management support areas; construct, acquisition, or renovation of central offices, bus garages, or central stores.

1. Central Bus Garage



12,000 sf. $1,767,568

Construct:  Construct a new bus garage facility or acquire an existing facility to be renovated to include: Lifts, ADA Compliance, Life Safety, Electrical, Plumbing, Pavement, Lighting, and Mechanical.

RECOMMENDED: 

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the request by the LPC to accept the “minor” change in the DFP by amending the cost, renovation, and ability to acquire a new bus garage listed under Capital Construction Priorities.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the request by the LPC to accept the “minor” change in the DFP by amending the cost, renovation, and ability to acquire a new bus garage listed under Capital Construction Priorities. 

